THE ISLES HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTOR’S MEETING
TUESDAY, AUGUST 22, 2023 – 7:00 P.M. 
1500 VICTORIA FALLS BOULEVARD – CLUBHOUSE

PALM BEACH GARDENS  FL 33410










APPROVED 9-26-23
MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER  
1st Vice President, Bertha Matics, called the meeting to order at 7:00 pm
QUORUM, ATTENDANCE and PROOF OF NOTICE  
A quorum was established by roll call.  The following Board members were present:  Carol Anselmo, President (via internet); Bertha Matics, 1st Vice President; Howard Bernstein, Secretary, and Steve Rousseau, Treasurer.  Also present Donna Tagg, Community Association Manager, representing Capital Realty Advisors, Inc.
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Carol announced the resignation of Chris Redmond from the Board of Directors.  To fill the vacancy, Carol nominated John Dorogoff to complete Chris’ term; seconded by Howard and all voted in favor.

Carol also announced a change in officers.  She nominated Steve Rousseau as 2nd Vice President and John Dorogoff as Treasurer; seconded by Howard and all voted in favor.

Welcome John Dorogoff who joined the Board at this time via internet.

GUEST SPEAKER

John Johnson, Branch Manager of CPM and Kenny Lauderdale, Irrigation Manager with CPM were invited to address the Board.   Kenny explained via “show and tell” the need to address the underground wiring and irrigation valve boxes and explained what is currently deficient with the system.  Steve asked for something in writing that would show the cost benefits in savings vs. the cost of the project.  Kenny said he could provide an approximate but it couldn’t be exact due to the many factors involved.  This item was tabled to the next Board meeting.
APPROVAL OF PAST MINUTES
The minutes from the last Board of Directors meeting held on July 25, 2023 were presented for approval.  Howard made a motion to waive the reading of the minutes and to approve the minutes as submitted by management; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Steve provided an update on the financial status of the community based on the July 31th financial report.  He reported that year-to-date income is up; operating cash increased from last month, Administration is 10% under-budget; and month-to-date the Association is 6% under-budget and 24% for year-to-date.  Utilities are currently on budget.
As of August 16th, the total amount due the Association is $11,382.39.  No accounts are over 365 or 60 days past due.  Ten (10) accounts are 30 days past due and all late letters have been sent.
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Steve then discussed the CPA’s year-end 2022 audit stating that he saw no issues; the bullets were accurate and motioned to ratify the report; seconded by Bertha and all voted in favor.
VIOLATIONS

519 Rhine – Violation to Open House Policy by owner’s Realtor.  Bertha made a motion to fine $100 for the violation; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.

126 Euphrates – Violation for trimming of magnolia tree without approval and not trimmed to proper/acceptable standards.  Owner was present and requested to address the Board which was granted.  He believed the tree to be diseased and he believed he was doing good by trimming it.  After much discussion, Steve made a motion to fine $100; seconded by Carol and the vote was 4 to 1 with Bertha opposing.  Also the tree will be monitored over the next 30 days to see if the tree is progressing or in need of removal.
202 Danube – Violation for trimming of an Awabuki hedge without approval.  Bertha made a motion to fine $100; seconded by Steve and all voted in favor.

All three will now go before Covenants for a hearing.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Lake Committee – Chair Bertha Matics stated that the Lake Committee actually completed its task by finding a new vendor to maintain the lakes.  She thanked Michael Dill and Laurie Cannon for serving on the committee during this search.  The committee will now change its name to The Lake Watch Committee and members will be responsible for monitoring their assigned lakes and report any problematic finds to the chair who will then report problem to management to be addressed with the vendor.  Residents not on the committee who have concerns or notice issues are to contact management.
The Clubhouse Committee – Chair Lincoln Foster requested that Charles Kelley be added to his committee and the Board approved.

Pool Committee – Elaine Pasetsky, Co-Chair, reported.  She stated in the Board packets were two (2) bids for the fence around the pool.  One bid was for repairs and another bid was for replacement.  She stated that the committee felt it would be a waste of money to repair the fence at this time and recommended replacement.  The Board asked that at least one more replacement bid be sought before a decision could be made.  The committee agreed to make contact.  This topic was tabled to the next Board meeting.
Ad Hoc Review of Master Landscape Plan Committee – Howard Bernstein, Chair, reported that he received a revised bid from J. Morton providing options for the services wanted/needed or required.  Unfortunately, the bid had not reached the other Board members before this meeting so this topic was tabled to the next Board meeting allowing the Board time to review the options.
Property and Facilities Committee – Michael Dill, Chair, stated that a thorough report from the committee was provided to the Board in their packet.  He stated that the committee walked the entire community and evaluated all trouble areas and categorized the oaks based on damage caused by the roots.  The committee suggested no repairs be made to sidewalks or valley gutters until a decision is made on how to proceed with the oaks.
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MANAGEMENT REPORT / OLD BUSINESS
The management report dated July 25, 2023 provided an update and status of all projects completed, currently underway or projected. The report was provided to the Board in their packets prior to the meeting.  Note:  A detailed written report is attached to these minutes for the record.  This report is also posted on the Isles website.
Donna reported that the Rental Amendments have now been recorded in the County official records and the effective date was July 31, 2023.  She stated that the holiday lights have been installed at the entrance but, of course, would not be turned on until the holidays.  She also reported that there were three (3) repairs to the air conditioning units (one in the Fitness Center and two in the main room of the clubhouse) all three appeared to be from a lightning strike.  She also stated that she is currently working on the 2024 Budget so if the committees had any requests they should see her. 
ADT Renewal Recommendation – Howard reported that he and Bertha met with the ADT representative to discuss the renewal options for the Association.  After discussion with the rep, it was recommended that the current contract be automatically extended for one year at the current rate and discuss this matter again 2024 when there may be more options available.  Howard also reported that the representative stated that he would be happy to attend a meeting with the residents to address various options available should they wish to upgrade their system.  Bertha made a motion to extend the contract for one year; seconded by Howard and all voted in favor.  It was also decided that management would schedule ADT for an event for the residents.
NEW BUSINESS
None at this time.
RESIDENTS FORUM/CORRESPONDENCE
· Response to Correspondence from 131 Euphrates – this matter was tabled.

· A resident raised a concern about the landscapers blowing dirt into his pool area when trimming.

· Also that fronds were not being picked up

· Same resident stated that he puts down mulch but it gets blown away – it was recommended that he install a border with approval from ACC.  Donna offered to send the ACC specs for installing a border.
· A resident raised a concern about the use of Roundup in the community.  CPM uses a derivative to Roundup and the use of roundup is common to the landscape maintenance business.
· A resident asked the status of the bocce ball courts.  Bertha explained that ACC review would be the next step; however, nothing would most likely be started until next year.

Next Meeting Date – The next Board of Directors meeting is September 26th at 7 PM.
ADJOURNMENT:  
The meeting adjourned at 9 pm.
Respectfully prepared and submitted by:
Donna Tagg, LCAM, 
on Behalf of the Board of Director for The Isles HOA
